September 1, 1973

Dr. Harvey J.S. Blaney Eastern Nazarene College Wollaston, MA 02170

Dear Dr. Blaney:

Well, the programs for the 1873 Annual Meeting, along with dues' reminders, and other data, are all in the mails, save for a few of the foreign members. It was a real work-out both for Boother Lovell and myself.

I have your letter of June 5, with the penned-in note on the shape in which Papers should be prepared and presented to the Editorial Committee. Please take the initiative and correspond with these whose names appear on the Program, giving them the guidelines they need to be following in order to make your work more properly that of an Editorial Committee--and not their "chore-boy.", Your idea is a fine one!

You asked about printing for next year. No, I do not have any suggestions, save I do not recommend that we return to the Asbury Seminary Press--unless you still think that with the inconveniences, and delays, we still could not do as well elsewhere. But, personally, I think there are companies who might do it as cheaply and perhaps more sharply.

You are on the Editorial Committee, by the election of last year, for Two More years. Your role as Editor will have to be re-voted this November, But if you are willing to serve, in getting the 1974 Volume in shape before going to England, I am sure the Committee would appreciate your services as Editor.

We are anticipating a good turn-out for the 1974 Meeting here at Wilmore. Please pray the Lord will make it a great boon to all who can attend.

Hopeing this finds you and Mrs. Blaney well and rejoicing in our wonderful Lord, I remain

Yours because HIS,

Delbert R. Rose